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 Professor Stephen 

AR Scrivener

COMMNT2015/2811/P 30/07/2015  08:08:49 Removal of this local parking facility is likely to result in further noise and disturbance in the streets in 

the immediate vicinity of Russell Court owing to the   fact that vehicles serving the locality are likely to 

seek parking in the streets nearby, so as to readily load and unload goods, etc.

The application does not make it clear how the storage of hazardous materials will be policed or 

prevented. Coupled with this weakness, whilst the proposal speaks of an access alarm, clarification is 

required as to what other alarms systems will be installed that would be capable of dealing with the 

combustion, etc., of such

materials, should they be covertly stored in the facility.

Whilst I am not against change of use as a matter of principle, overall, in its present form the 

application lacks sufficient detail to be assured that the material conditions of residents will not be 

adversely affected by change of use.

Flat 86 Russell 

Court

 Susan and 

Nicholas Murray

OBJ2015/2811/P 30/07/2015  07:25:21 We live in Russell Court which comprises over 500 flats.   We object to this application.  We are not 

satisfied that robust  systems will be put in place for example regarding  the precautions that must be 

taken to prevent the storage of all dangerous  substances in the basement of our homes.  There is 

nothing in the papers about fire risk assessments and fire prevention;  there is nothing specific about 

how the facility will be safeguarded 24 hours a day in a densely populated area of London (hotels, 

residential and businesses);  and there is no information about how access to essential services such as 

drainage, electricity, telecommunications and  water will be safeguarded for the residents of the flats.

Flat 274

Russell Court

Woburn Placd

London WC1H 

0NF

 Susan and 

Nicholas Murray

OBJ2015/2811/P 30/07/2015  07:25:43Flat 274

Russell Court

Woburn Placd

London WC1H 

0NF

 HML Hathaways OBJLETTE

R

2015/2811/P 30/07/2015  10:59:14 Please see the email addressed to Tania Skelli-Yaoz of today 30th July 2015.

Please advise of committee date.

1st Floor Prospect 

House

2 Athenaeum Road

Whetstone

London

N20 9AE
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 Monica Bartlett OBJ2015/2811/P 30/07/2015  15:33:08 I am against this idea for three reasons:

a) I am particularly concerned about noise early in the morning. 

b) I am very concerned about dangerous substances being stored. 

c) It is hard to get electricians, plumbers etc to do work in London because they say there's nowhere to 

park.

I also believe it is important that a lift to Russell Court is installed to benefit the aged and disabled.

224 Russell Court

Woburn Pace

London

WC1H 0ND
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